

March 1, 2017

Dr. Mo Ehsani FRP CONSTRUCTION 6840 South Tucson BLVD. Tucson, AZ 85756

Re:

Red Butte Creek Culvert at Sunnyside

Project No. 53470948

Dear Dr. Ehsani:

In a business where compliments are few and far between, I would like to assign credit to a few good men. This is in regards to the Red Butte creek culvert at Sunnyside project, in the extreme weather conditions of Salt Lake City, Utah. This FRP construction site was as challenging as any that I have seen with 20 years of experience.

This project was difficult from the beginning with limited vehicle access, initiating work with 2 feet of snow on the ground and ending the job with 55 degree weather and rain every other day. Keeping the culvert dry was a daily challenge that required pumping from multiple locations.

I had the pleasure of working with a handful of your men, each morning they had a positive outlook on the day's production expectations. Even though the project had setbacks, they worked diligently with great attitudes on the job site. The site foreman James made sure the local neighbors and environment were not negatively affected. The superintendent Marvin also stayed in touch through the duration of the work to help ensure a successful project for Salt Lake City.

James, Marvin, Ricardo, Raul, Cameron, Bruno, Milad and El Chapo deserve praise for their hard work, good work ethic and genuine care for the sensitive job location and diligent efforts.

I would like to thank your exemplary employees, as they championed this project from start to finish with enthusiasm unknown to most construction work. The traits shown by these men are refreshing in this day and age.

Thanks for your hard work

Sincerely,

Ryan Bagshaw, Inspector